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Council Member Motion 
For the Committee of the Whole meeting of January 7 2021 
 

 

To: Committee of the Whole    Date: December 31 2020 

From: Mayor Helps  

Subject: Refer proposed Jubilee Route to Oak Bay Council for Input 

 

 
 
Background 
On December 14th 2020 City of Victoria staff presented to Oak Bay Council to share the proposed 
design for the Richardson bike route. At that meeting Oak Bay Council expressed a desire to have 
a formal Council to Council referral for the Jubilee route which is currently out for public 
consultation in the community. See attached document for route details.  
 
As the District of Oak Bay is a key stakeholder along with other key stakeholders including 
Victoria residents and businesses, I recommend that we refer the options that are currently under 
consideration by the public to Oak Bay Council to seek their feedback. I recommend that we do 
this concurrently with the public engagement already underway so that staff will have all the 
feedback available to them – from the public of Victoria as well as from Oak Bay Council – in 
order to make a recommendation to Council as soon as possible in order to keep the bike network 
moving forward and on target for completion by the end of 2022. 
 
The Oak Bay Council input will be considered along with all other stakeholder feedback and 
weighted alongside the different technical/engineering, community impact and cost considerations 
that will go into the development of staff’s recommendations to Victoria Council.  
 
Recommendation  
 

1. That Council refer to the Jubilee route options to Oak Bay Council for their input and 
request that Oak Bay provide feedback to City of Victoria staff by January 31st 2021.  

2. That this recommendation be forwarded to the daytime Council meeting of January 7th 
2021.  

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
Mayor Helps   
 


